

26th September 2020

Dear Parents / Caregivers

Thank you for your ongoing support and communication with us during the last fortnight. It has been a busy time for students, staff and families as we settle into some pattern of movement between home and school and associated patterns of learning.

We appreciate that families have almost daily control over the decision to attend school or learn remotely from home. We said from the start that our systems will cope with whatever decisions you make, and largely, they have. It has also been great to start utilising specialist spaces this week – science laboratories, design laboratories alongside the sports hall.

That said, with three full weeks of Blended Learning completed, please know that we are constantly reviewing all aspects of our programme and exploring how we can improve the learning and overall experience for your children.

We remain bound by the KHDA Health and Safety requirements and these are paramount. However, we are currently working on an application to the KHDA to increase our provision in many if not all year levels.

Families will always have the option to choose face-to-face or remote learning - we respect that. We also have confidence in our health and safety regimes to prevent spread and respond effectively and efficiently. As always, we will inform you in advance of any changes.

This week, attached are two communications from Vice Principal Robert Curry, with their purpose and how we use them and share outcomes with you.

The first outlining the change to rostered days home for Year 7 and 11 students and secondly, a description of the upcoming GL Progress Tests for Years 7 to 11.



PO Box 49746, Dubai, United Arab Emirates

■ +971 (0)4 515 9000 ■ +971 (0)4 342 4412

Lastly, as we look to improve our communications with our parent community, we would really appreciate your feedback on a few aspects of our return to school, for which a link is provided below.

The survey may take a few minutes of your time, but the feedback could prove invaluable to us as we strengthen our communication links with you.

https://rb.gy/rglske

Key Dates:

October 16-24: Half-term break

October 28: Secondary Awards Evening

Regards

Andy Kai Fong Secondary Principal

26 سبتمبر 2020

أولياء الأمور ومقدمى الرعاية الأعزاء

شكرًا لكم على دعمكم المستمر وتواصلكم معنا خلال الأسبوعين الماضيين. لقد كان وقتًا مزدحمًا للطلاب والموظفين والعائلات حيث نستقر في نمط معين من الحركة بين المنزل والمدرسة وأنماط التعلم المرتبطة بهما.

نحن نقدر أن العائلات لديها سلطة شبه يومية على قرار الذهاب إلى المدرسة أو التعلم عن بعد. وقلنا منذ البداية أن أنظمتنا ستتعامل مع أي قرارات تتخذوها. وإلى حد كبير تعاملت أنظمتنا على هذا النحو. كان من الرائع أيضًا البدء في استخدام المساحات التخصصية هذا الأسبوع - مثل مختبرات العلوم ومختبرات التصميم بجانب الصالة الرياضية.

يرجى العلم أنه مع اكتمال ثلاثة أسابيع كاملة من التعلم المدمج، فإننا نراجع باستمرار جميع جوانب برامجنا ونستكشف كيف يمكننا تحسين التعلم والتجربة الشاملة لأطفالكم.

نحن لا نزال ملتزمون بمتطلبات الصحة والسلامة الخاصة بهيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية، وهذه متطلبات أساسية. مع ذلك، فإننا نعمل حاليًا على تقديم طلب إلى هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية لزيادة ما نقدمه عبر العديد من فصولنا المدرسية إن لم يكن لجميعها.

سيكون لدى العائلات دائمًا خيار اختيار التعلم وجهًا لوجه أو التعلم عن بعد - نحن نحترم ذلك. ولدينا ثقة أيضًا في أنظمة الصحة والسلامة الخاصة بنا لمنع الانتشار والاستجابة بفعالية وكفاءة. وكما هو الحال دائمًا، سنبلغكم مسبقًا بأى تغييرات.

مرفق هذا الأسبوع رسالتين من نائب المدير روبرت كاري. تحدد الرسالة الأولة التغيير في الأيام المدرجة في القائمة للدراسة في المنزل لطلاب الصفين 7و 11 ، والثانية وصف لاختبارات GL القادمة للسنوات من 7 إلى 11.

وأخيرًا، نظرًا لأننا نتطلع إلى تحسين اتصالاتنا مع مجتمع أولياء الأمور فإننا نقدر حقًا تعليقاتكم على بعض جوانب عودتنا إلى المدرسة، والتي يتوفر رابط لها أدناه.

قد يستغرق الاستطلاع بضع دقائق من وقتكم، ولكن تعليقاتكم لا تقدر بثمن بالنسبة لنا لأننا نعزز روابط التواصل معكم.

https://rb.gy/rglske

مع تحياتي آندي كاي فونغ

Key Dates:

October 16-24: Half-term break

October 28: Secondary Awards Evening